
 
 
 
 
 
Notice of Intention to Terminate Rights to Unused Grave Spaces 
 
Under the Local Authorities’ Cemetery Order 1977, the local burial authority has the right 
to terminate any exclusive right of burial for a grave space which has gone unused for 75 
years or more.  
 
That being the case, the persons listed below, their descendants, or their legal 
representatives, are invited to contact Fleet Town Council at the address below regarding 
the unused grave spaces to which they own the exclusive right of burial.  
 
Major CB Hoey Wood Grange Stockton Road 
Clara Smith of Kings Road 
Kate Lewis Hay The Firs Fleet Road 
Mr A Wells Norhthants golf club 
Maud Elisabeth Pierce 
Col ACH Trevor, Marton Hitches Lane Fleet 
JMB Hunter Mill House Bradfield Essex 
Murray Gibbon Dunmow Hill Fleet 
Mrs G Newall Watson Lynmere Fleet 
 
 
If, within 6 months of the date of this notice, the Town Council does not receive notice 

from the legal owner of the intention to retain the exclusive right, that exclusive right of 

burial will be terminated. 


